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April 6, 2018 
 
Rudolph Libbe 
City of Defiance 
Defiance Schools Schools – 419-782-0291 - mweidenhammer@defcity.org 

Crescent News – 419-784-5441 - crescent@crescent-news.com 
Residents Immediate Area 
 
Attention: Residents Impacted by Defiance Schools Roundabout  
Project No: 17-2495 
 
Beginning Monday April 9, 2018 through Thursday April 12, 2018, Palmer Drive at Woodhurst - southbound 
lane will experience flagger-controlled traffic, with one thru lane maintained for two-way traffic. Flagger 
controlled traffic will be pulled off the roadway during school commute hours. 
 
Monday April 9, 2018 through Thursday April 12, 2018, residents on Woodhurst Drive will be directed north 
out of the subdivision to Cleveland avenue. Southbound exit for Woodhurst motorists to Palmer Drive will 
be closed to all traffic. Residents directly in the construction area will have driveways maintained. 
 
Please be advised that Palmer Drive between State Route 66 and Cleveland avenue will be closed starting 
Monday April 16, 2018, weather allowing. The closure will be closed for through traffic for 45 days, weather 
allowing. Local traffic and school traffic access will be maintained. Residents on Woodhurst are to exit north 
to Cleveland avenue.  
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Vernon Nagel Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


